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P-ROCEEDI-NGS
7:15 p.m

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Good eveni ng, |adies and
gentlemen. I'mJerrily Kress, Chairperson of the Zoning
Conmi ssion for the District of Columbia. Joining nme this
eveni ng are Conmi ssioners Hood, C arens, and Parsons.

| declare this adjourned public hearing
reopened. The case that is the subject of this hearing is
Case No. 98-2M 97-12M 94-17C. This case is the second
anmended application fromthe Washi ngt on Devel opnment Group
requesting the Zoning Conm ssion to approve a nodification to
a previously approved planned unit devel opnment granted by D.C.
Order No. 664-B, to approve a nmap anendnent and to approve an
extension of the life of the originally approved PUD

The Conmi ssion opened the public hearing in this
case on May 21st, and continued the case on July 23rd, 1998,
Sept enber 28th, 1998, and March 4, 1999, at which tinme it
addressed prelimnary matters, the applicant's presentation
and cross exami nation of the applicant.

This evening the order of procedure will be as
follows. One, prelimnary natters. Two, continuation of
cross exam nation of the Applicant. Three, Ofice of Planning
report. Four, other agency reports. Five, report of the
Advi sory Nei ghborhood Conmi ssion 2C and 6A. Six, parties and
persons in support. And seven, parties and persons in

opposition. The Commission will adhere to this schedul e as
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strictly as possible.

Those presenting testinony should be brief and
non-repetitive. |f you have a prepared statenent, you should
give copies to staff and orally summarize the highlights only.
Pl ease provi de copies of your statement before sunmarizi ng.

Each i ndivi dual appearing before the Conmi ssion
nmust conplete two identification cards and submit themto the
reporter at the tine you make your statenent. |If these
gui delines are foll owed, an adequate record can be devel oped
in a reasonable I ength of tine.

The decision of this Commi ssion in this case
nmust be based exclusively on the record. To avoid any
appearance to the contrary, the Conm ssion requests that
parties, counsel, and w tnesses, not engage the nenbers of the
Conmi ssion in conversation during any recess or at the
concl usi on of the hearing session. Wile the intended
conversation may be entirely unrelated to the case that is
bef ore the Conmi ssion, other persons may not recognize that
this discussion is not about the case. The staff will be
avai l abl e to di scuss procedural questions.

Al'l individuals who wish to testify, please rise
to take the oath.

(Wher eupon, the prospective w tnesses rose and
t ook the oath.)

MR. BASTI DA: Madam Chai rperson, | have a couple

of prelimnary matters | would like to discuss before we go
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into the hearing. One is not related to this case. One is
related to the schedul ed hearing you have for April 1st, 1999,
in which it has been brought to nmy attention that in fact
that's Holy Week and is the first day before Passover. |

woul d recommend t hat naybe that we consider changing the tine
of the hearing to May the 6th at 7:00.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | woul d agree with that.
Fel | ow conmmi ssi oners?

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS:  No obj ecti on.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: No obj ection?

COWM SSI ONER CLARENS: No obj ecti on.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  No obj ecti on.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: All right. Wth that, we
will timely -- we will nmove the neeting of April 1st to May
6th and if you woul d take care of that for us?

MR BASTIDA: Yes, Madam Chairperson. It wll
be in the Register on March 26th. It will be anmple tine to
provide to everybody notice of the change of the schedul e.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And you will try to get in
touch with those people who we would be aware woul d be
testifying on April 1st to nake them aware of this change?

MR BASTIDA: That will also be done, Madam
Chai r per son.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Thank you.

MR BASTIDA: The second matter is a letter

received from-- signed by M. Mnts regarding a request for
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t he postponenment of this hearing due to the |ack of

aut hori zation fromthe Control Board regarding Parcel 51B or,
in the alternative, that the record shall be open for 60 days
for themto have an opportunity to solve the matter with the
Control Board.

Copies of that letter are in front of you. It'
dated March 15, 1999 and was received at 5:48.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Thank you.

Di scussion, fellow conmi ssioners? It's ny
opi nion since we are gathered here and that we have al ready
had several extensions and continuances on this case, is to go
ahead and to take the second alternative put forward to us
which is to continue with the hearing but that we | eave the
record open for 60 days to allow the clarification and
finalization of this issue for our record.

Any di scussi on?

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS: | agree.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | agree.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Agr ee.

CHAl RPERSON KRESS: All right.

MR, BASTIDA: |n addition, Madam Chairperson, we
have received two letters, one from M. G aham council nenber
for Ward 1, and Charlene Drew Jarvis, a council menber from
Ward 4, and which basically they are opposed to this proposal.

Copi es of those letters are in front of you.

CHAl RPERSON KRESS: All right.
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MR, BASTIDA: They are both dated March 12th,
1999.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And in addition, you m ght
want to go on and nention the other supplenental material that
we have received for the record. W have not reviewed it yet
and we'll be asking for sone testinony on that tonight. |
woul d al so say for the other parties who have not received
this material, there was a coment nade at the |last neeting
that material hadn't been received and they hadn't had a
chance to review that. And so, | want any of the parties to
know that they can request this information to be revi ewed
fromour staff.

MR, BASTI DA: Madam Chai r person, the applicant
submitted, in response to your request, a docunentation dated
March 12, 1999. It was received at this office shortly after
4:00 on Friday. And that is in front of you but it was not --
it wasn't in a tinmely fashion to have been sent to you prior
to this meeting.

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: All right. Thank you.

Wth that, | would think it would be appropriate
to ask the applicant to present the material briefly that they
have given us, knowing that we will read this in the future.
But particularly as it relates to answering the questions that
we put forth at the end of our |ast neeting when we schedul ed
this conti nuance.

Yes, Ms. Dwyer.
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MS. DWER  Madam Chair, as a prelimnary issue.
For the record, Maureen Dwyer with WIlkes, Artis, Hedrick &
Lane, Chartered, counsel for Georgetown University Law Center
And |' m speaking to either support the request for
post ponenent that was filed by DHCD or to even support
di smissal at this point in tine.

This case was originally filed on August 15th,
1997. Two hearings have been postponed at the request of the
applicant. Two other hearings have been devoted to
prelimnary issues. After a year and a half, we still do not
have an application that nmeets the filing requirements of the
zoni ng regul ations, nor do we have the proper parties before
t he conmi ssi on.

At the last hearing, the commission identified
several deficiencies in the filing, including the discrepancy
in the site area on the plans. Chairperson Kress al so asked
whet her the appropriate parties were before it, and
specifically where were DHCD and RLA. The applicant then said
it would file letters of support fromboth agencies in the
record.

Commi ssi oner Franklin then asked about the
status of the ERA before the Control Board and was told that
that was in process. The Commi ssion then identified 11
specific requests for infornation to be filed in the record in
advance so that all parties would have the opportunity to

review the information and prepare for tonight's hearing.
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Where are we tonight? O the 11 requests for
i nfornation, only three have been filed. The three filed are
the | ease agreenent with DHCD, a revised proposed agreenent
wi th Mount Carmel Church which has not been executed and is
just filed in draft form and the listing of the parking
requi renents under the zoning regul ations.

VWhat we are missing is a letter of continued
support from DHCD which is a co-applicant, a letter of
continued support from RLA which is a co-applicant, a plan
showi ng the additional |andscaping and greenery for the
surface parking area, incorporation of the vent tower into the
proj ect plans, specific information on the schol arship fund,
Control Board approval of the ERA, a plan show ng residentia
t ownhouse devel opnent on the new site, and a plat defining the
exact boundaries of the new site.

As Conmi ssi oner Parsons said at the | ast
hearing, the slope is slippery here and we believe this case
shoul d be dismissed. You do not have the parties before you
that are the co-applicants. Neither DHCD nor RLA have filed
anyt hi ng indicating continued support and, indeed, they have
request ed postponenent. You do not have the property before
you that is the subject of the nodification requests. The
appl i cant has conceded that the ERA has not been revi ewed and
approved by the Control Board. And, thus, the applicant has
no control over that site which is supposed to be the new

housi ng site.
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The | ease that was filed by the applicant for
the original PUD site states that any changes in use nust be
approved by the Federal Hi ghway Administration and the
Department of Public Wrks. That is a clear provision of the
agreenment dating back to 1990. There is nothing in the record
fromthe Federal H ghway Adm nistration and there is nothing
in the record fromthe Department of Public Wrks. In fact,
the record is devoid of any conment from DPWwhen, in the
prior cases, in 1991, there was an el aborate, detailed
agreenment between the applicant and DPWthat rmust be nodified
and part of this record if we are to proceed.

You do not have a properly filed application
that neets the zoning regulations. |In addition to the absence
of key parties, we do not even know t he exact dimensions of
the site, nor has the applicant filed any information to the
best of our know edge clarifying the discrepancies that were
raised at the last hearing. This conmi ssion required back in
Sept enber of 1998 a perfected subnmittal. W have yet to see
that perfected filing which is what we have been requesting
for the last year and a hal f.

Qur question is, how many nore ni ghts do we have
to spend down here before we get the information so that every
party in the room knows exactly what is before you and what is
bei ng proposed? |In the absence of that information, we
request dismnissal or, at the very | east, postponenent.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Questions of Ms. Dwyer?
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COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Only a brief question
There is in the record a previous agreenent between DHCD and
RLA, and the applicant. So, in the absence of a docunent that
in fact nulls and voids that agreenent, that agreenment, as far
as we're concerned, is still there. So, we don't need a
replication of that.

MS. DWER  The only caveat | would add is we
have a new admi nistration. W have new conprehensive plan
| anguage. W have the specific request of the commi ssion at
the | ast hearing for sonething to be filed in the record. In
the past, DHCD and RLA were listed as parties who would be
testifying. They're not here tonight. They haven't filed a
letter of support. And they have requested postponenent. And
they are the co-applicants.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Wl |, postponenent or
mai ntai ning the record open, they did give us that option

MS. SCHNEI DER: Good eveni ng, nenbers of the
Commi ssion. |'m Pauline Schneider, counsel for the devel oper
Washi ngt on Devel opnment Group. |'ma partner with the law firm
of Hunton & WIIians.

Can you hear ne?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: We can. Can the rest of the
audi ence hear?

| think we're all right. Please proceed.

MS. SCHNEI DER:  Thank you.

| guess I'd like to take issue with Georgetown's
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counsel's position and lay out for this conm ssion our reasons
for believing you have no only jurisdiction, you have an
application that is the fact that, yes, you did ask us for
sone additional information. W' ve responded to some of that
inour filing that we filed | ast week and we're prepared to
respond to other portions of it this evening.

| think Commi ssioner Clarens notes correctly
that DHCD, RLA, was a co-applicant here and in the filing that
we nade on January 6th which was signed by the Departnent, it
nmakes it clear that they are still in support of this project.
It is correct to say that certain political pressure, | think
has been attenpted to be brought to bear to scuttle this
project. But quite frankly, there is a |lease with respect to
this property and that | ease had a 49 year |life and is subject
to renewal. W have a legal contract currently.

And the only issue before this conmission is
whet her this commission will agree to nodify the existing
pl anned unit devel opnent on the | eased property that currently
exists, to incorporate the site north of Massachusetts Avenue
to allow us to nmove the housing of f the existing site.

It may be correct that the Federal Hi ghway
Adm ni stration and DPW m ght have to approve a change in use,
but we're not changing the use for which the site will be
used. It will continue to be used for a commercia
devel opnent with mixed use consistent with the original plan

The only change is whether we're noving housing
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fromthe site to accombdate commerci al space, office space,
as opposed to keeping the commercial office -- | nean, keeping
the housing on the site. So, | do not consider that a change
in use that would require the Federal Hi ghway Adm nistration
or the Departnent of Public Wrks to approve it.

You asked us last time if we would consider sone
addi ti onal housing on the east side of the site. W wll show
you sone boards this evening that shows that our architects
have | ooked at that possibility and have cone up with sone
suggestions for consideration. W will also tell you the
| ogi stical issues that are involved with that possibility.

You' ve asked us to look at things |ike the vent.
We have told you that the vent is sa part of the Departnent of
H ghway structure that vents the Share Conputer site that's
owned by the District and we, | think, responded to that in
our subnission to you, and made it clear that we will consult
with the government to see if the governnent would allow a
different use. But, fromour perspective at this monment in
tinme, we are not aware that we would be able to do anything
differently with that because the structure is such that you
have to allow it to be vented in order for the gases to be
renmoved.

It is correct that the ERA has not been fully
approved yet by the Government. It has been executed by the
devel oper. 1t has been reviewed by corporati on counsel and

signed off on for legal sufficiency. It has been submitted by

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

t he Departnent of Housing and Community Devel opnent, the RLA,
to the Control Board. Qur understanding is that there has
been sone m scommuni cation and | tell you, |'ve probably
gotten nore gray hairs over this than al nost anything el se.

| mean, so we're going back and forth between
government agencies trying to figure out whose court it is.
It is not through any |ack of effort on the part of the

devel oper that this agreement hasn't been fully executed.

However, there is an agreenent. It has been signed by the
devel oper. It has been approved by the agency. It did go
over to the Control Board. There are -- who knows. | nean,
this magi cal dark hole that sone of these things fall into

But, we do believe, base don our conversations
today, that there are attenpts being nade to resolve, to
deternmine what, if any, additional information is being
requested by the Control Board in order for themto be able to
act onit. And we will make every diligent effort to nake
sure that that is concluded within the 60 days that the agency
has requested for continuance of this.

| think this matter is ready to go forward. |
t hink, as you correctly note, Commissioner, there are a nunber
of us here and architects and traffic consultants, and others,
who come in fromvarious parts and are prepared to go forward.
And | woul d request that this comm ssion respectfully allow us
to proceed with our presentation

MR AGUGLIA: | would like to speak with respect
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to the issue on the plats. This is Richard Aguglia. |I'mwth
Hunton & WIlians.

We submitted the plans fromthe surveyor's
office along with drawings frommaps and titles as part of our
exhibits. The drawings fromnmaps and titles were part of our
exhibits to our second amended application. |[In the cover
letter, | said we would get the plats fromthe surveyor's
of fice as soon as available and they were submitted to the
conmi ssion, |I'mgoing to say, about three weeks ago with
copies to all parties. And they clearly identify the project
to the north, Parcel 51B

In fact, that wasn't an issue that was even
raised last year. | don't remenber that issue being raised by
the conmission at all. But it's been satisfied.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: M. Aguglia, the
boundari es of the parcel north of Massachusetts was clearly an
issue at the last hearing. That's what you're referring to?

MR AGUGLIA: | did not realize that. But the
plats, | had --

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  Yes, we -- it was
difficult to determ ne what was in fact the boundaries of the
site. So -- But that's not the gist of what we're discussing.
So, we can do that.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Do you have any questions
for the applicant's attorneys before we nake a deci sion on

this prelimnary matter?
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COW SSI ONER PARSONS: I'mreally troubled by
this. | nean, nmy first instinct when | read the letter from
DHCD was to go with the option of proceeding. And then | read
the applicant's subm ssion which | hadn't read until | got
here this evening, |'mafraid.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Wl I, then you're ahead of
ne because | haven't read it.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: And | see little progress
over the past two weeks over sone of the questions that we
asked, including what is the ownership. And that's serious
busi ness because M. Mnts canme forward and said | don't own
this. The exhibit showed that -- O, | don't have any
responsibility for this property and the exhibit seened to
show that he did. And we left it hanging. And | don't see
anything here that helps us with that.

So, what | see happening is the |lack of response
on the vent tower, the housing along the street, is, we'll be
back here in 60 days hearing this again when these matters
finally get resolved. So, I'ma little troubled by proceeding
toni ght, although that wasn't ny first instinct. Because our
time is valuable and so is everybody else's in the room But
I don't think we're going to cone to closure on this. There's
so many things |eft undone tonight that we'll be postponing
this for 60 days to get nore information later. So, | don't
know whether it's worth proceeding or not. That's where | am

at the noment.
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MR, BRENNAN: Madam Chair, | was going to point
out, was that the parties have suggested that you have a
choice of either finding that you cannot continue because al
11 of the matters that | think Ms. Dwyer correctly enunerated
for us haven't been resolved before you begin and the
devel oper's attorneys suggesting that they have all been
satisfied and that's the reason you can proceed. | think

part of the reason the commission cane here this evening was

to review the record on those 11 matters. | nean, those are
all still before you. If not all of them have been submtted,
then that -- it remains for the comission to get the

i nfornmati on and evidence that it suggested it wants on those
11 matters, either by submi ssions before this hearing,

testi nony whenever it determines that this hearing should
continue, this evening, another time, or both this evening and
another time, or by witten submi ssion afterwards, if you keep
the record open. | don't think it's the either/or that the
parties have subnitted

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Necessarily.

MR. BRENNAN: Necessarily. And if by continuing
either now or at some other point, you should nake it clear
that you're not waiving your option -- you're not conceding
that any of those matters are resolved if you don't think they
have been.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Yes, Conmi ssioner C arens.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Yes, and that would be
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where | kind of sit at this point. And that is that we're
here and we're ready to proceed. And that | don't see any
harm done to any party by proceeding with the hearing tonight.
And if at the end of that hearing there are issues, whether
they are part of the 11 or they are even other issues that are
raised as a result of not only the applicant's testinony but
the opposition's testinobny, that at that point we mght in
fact find that we can either wait 60 days that has been asked.
And, | nean, a decision, we're not going to do a decision
We're just going to hear

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: That's to see.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: So, we're going to hear
the case. So, we can proceed with hearing the case just |ike
we did a couple of weeks ago and nake a determination as to
what el se we need, if anything, keep the record open. And
cannot inmagi ne that none of the parties would be harned by
proceeding in such a way.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS:  Commi ssi oner Hood.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Then on the second hand,
Madam Chair, being a devil's advocate, if we have questions
about what's submitted to us after 60 days, then that woul d
not allow us an opportunity to be able to question. |f we go
forward to just listening today, all we would be able to do is
take in whatever they give us after the 60 days and we have no
nmet hod of asking either parties any questions.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: We can reopen the case.
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W can --
COW SSI ONER HOOD:  But then that goes back to -
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: W can continue it again
COW SSI ONER CLARENS: We can continue it.
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: We can continue it another
time to get -- if we need to.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Well, then | think it goes
back to | believe what Commi ssioner Parsons was saying. W're
ki nd of going around in circles.

MR BRENNAN: It is true, Madam Chairman, too,
that | think the attorneys for the devel oper nay wi sh to speak
alittle bit nmore fully to you about why it is that the
directive of their principle is one that they think we should
not listen to at this point.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: |'m sorry, say that again?

MR, BRENNAN: What you have as to the
prelimnary matter is the request of the applicant to postpone
or to let the record remain open. And --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: You're saying they haven't
addressed that clearly?

MR BRENNAN: | think it's inportant -- | think
it's inmportant for the spokesperson for the applicant to
explain fully for the record why that request is not one that
they are enbracing?

MS. SCHNEI DER: | assune you're asking us to
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address -- this is Pauline Schneider -- address why we think
it would be better to proceed and to keep the record open as
opposed to continuing the hearing this evening.

| think there are three points that | would |ike
to make. First, | think we're prepared. W did address in
witing a nunber of the issues that were raised. | think
we're prepared to address this evening a nunber of the other
i ssues that you were -- that you raised

As you probably recogni ze when you ask us to
consider things like housing on a site, on a portion of the
site where we hadn't really fully explored it before, it
required sone review of the site. It required our architects

to come in. W have drawi ngs this evening to show you what we

were going to -- what we think might be possible on this site.
But it's not sonething that takes a day or two. It did take
sone careful analysis. It took drawi ngs and we have draw ngs

this evening, and we're going to discuss that with you.
Secondly, our architects are here from
California. It's not an insignificant cost to the devel oper
We are trying to be responsive to you. W are trying to
conply. And, quite frankly, in our conversations late this
afternoon, when we learned for the first tine that DHCD m ght
suggest a continuance, we suggested to them we thought at
this late date when this had been schedul ed and they knew it
had been schedul ed for sone tinme, we thought it was an undue

hardshi p on us and burdensone to suggest it when we've paid to
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have fol ks here that you should sort of at the very | ast
m nute decide to continue this.

And thirdly, | think we can really answer your
guestions or nmany of the questions you've raised this evening.
And | do think that even if you left the record open for 60
days, if we got the natters resolved in less tinme than that,
we can file our answers sooner than that, and particularly I'm
referring to the ERA issue. And presumably this comi ssion
wasn't going to reach a final decision tonight. There was
presunably going to be another session in any case, or that
was our assunption. So, hopefully, nobody has been prejudiced
by the decision to have a hearing tonight and then continue it
until a later date to wap up all final issues and have an
opportunity to review what's been submitted to the record and
ask for DHCD or RLA to be present to answer any questions you
nm ght have about that subm ssion or any other subm ssion that
nm ght come in the record fromany other party or any other
i ndi vidual in opposition. O in favor

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Madam Chai rman, | have a
coupl e renmarks.

I think we ought to schedule a hearing in 60
days. And we ought to hear the housing on the studies that

have been done over the past nmonth because the architects are

here fromCalifornia. | don't want to hear anything about an
unsi gned agreenent from Mount Carmel Baptist Church. | just
don't want to listen to it. | mean, the parties -- | don't
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even see Carrie Thornhill here.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Carrie said she wasn't going
to be here.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: So, an unsi gned agreenent
is no progress. And | don't want to spend an hour drawing it
out of the applicant, which is what we did last tine. W

spent an enornous anmount of tinme drawi ng out of the applicant

what this case was about. | got very inpatient with that.
So, | don't want to do that tonight. | don't
want to -- | want a much nore conpleted case. And certainly

the co-applicant ought to be here. And that probably wll
mature in 60 days. But in deference to the fact that they've
fl own people in here who have done studies on an idea we came
up with -- which | think is a superb idea. | hope it works --
that we should hear that tonight. But not proceed through
listening to the fact they've been denied permnmission to listen
to tapes and they haven't really gotten together with the
Federal H ghway Adnministration. W can read all that. It's
unfi ni shed business and it ought to conme before us later. So,
that's my suggestion

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Ms. Dwyer, you wanted to
conment ?

M5. DWER  Madam Chai rperson, | think we woul d
support that. One of our concerns about this evening is that
we haven't seen the material that's going to be presented

tonight. It's very difficult for us to analyze it, to have
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our team of architect and traffic consultant, and planner
reviewit. And we would |like you to schedule the additional
hearing. W can then hold our cross examnination and our

i ssues for that hearing when we've had a chance to review
this.

I woul d al so suggest at that additional hearing
that we al so have the Departnent of Public Wrks and Federa
H ghways, sone report fromthem The |ease agreenment, as |
said, that was filed and Section 201 says that any change in
the use of a |lease property, and the | eased property is the
original PUD site, requires prior approval by the Departnent
of Public Works and Federal Hi ghway. And | think that that
should be a requirement in addition to the participation of
DHCD and RLA as the parti es.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | don't have a problemwi th
asking to see the reports of FHA and the Public Wrks. |
think we want to and | guess we woul d ask O fice of Planning
and whi chever hat that our acting director is wearing to help
assist us and see to it we do get those reports in witing.
And al so one of the things that was a little disturbing is we
had tal ked about hoping to get this information ahead of tine
enough that the parties could see it, and obviously we didn't.
We didn't get it until late Friday. And so, | see that as a
val uabl e concern, that the parties and the ANCs have not had a
chance to really review this infornmation

VWhat is your feeling, Conmissioner Carens?
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COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  Well, | ama little bit
troubl ed by Conmi ssioner Parsons' suggestion. | would prefer
to proceed, perhaps stepping back and all owi ng the applicant
to address the issues that were |eft open on our |ast hearing
and then proceed with the hearing. |If there are issues such
as an unsi gned agreenent, but there are people in the audi ence
that can in fact explain why the -- there m ght be
expl anations to why these things are not conpleted. And
understand that the record would not be conplete and the
record perfected until these issues are resol ved.

But it seens to ne that to just hear one part of
the case, the architects are going to have to cone back for
any other hearing that we do because they have to answer -- if
we have a hearing, they would have answer if there's any cross
exam nation or any issues raised by the conm ssion

So, | don't know. To ne, we are here. W can -
- If we find that in fact they do not give us what we need, we
can cut them short and we can nove on to the next issue, if
Conmi ssi oner Parsons doesn't want to -- | understand what he's
tal king about but it seens to ne that we've al ready spent
al nrost an hour dealing with this prelimnary issue where we'd
al ready be hal fway done through the hearing if we had
proceeded.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: All right.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Madam Chair, | would just

like to add, echo, part of what M. C arens say, also part of
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what Commi ssioner Parsons. | think whether they cone from
California or up the street, | still think that everyone's
here and there's a |l ot of people that are volunteering their
time such as the ANCs and others. But also fromwhat |'m
hearing and what |I'm-- haven't had a chance to read this
docunent, and trying to listen and read sonetines is kind of
difficult for me to do personally.

CHAl RPERSON KRESS: It's difficult for ne as
wel |

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  So, | guess we do need to
set it down for another hearing. | don't know to what extent
we can nove forward with this hearing, but | think as far as
fromhearing fromothers in the audi ence whether it's the
architects fromCalifornia or the people up the street, |
think we need to be fair across the board.

So, | -- whatever fashion you think we need to
nmove.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Well, | believe nmy tendency
is to go along with Commi ssioner Parsons. The reason being
that the information has not been out here for the community
to review. And one of the criticisms that was made at the end
of the last hearing was we had received letters here on the
podi um and they had not had a chance to see themor review
them and that cane fromthe community. And | just -- | feel
that we should be able to share this informati on because

ot herwi se how can they appropriately do cross exani nation
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If we want to do selected itens this evening,
your concern is that people fromthe comunity have come, if
we want to do certain selected itens, we can perhaps do that
and then go back and double back in a different way at our
next heari ng.

Qoviously we're not going to be conpl eted today.
They're -- and again, | haven't read this. |'m going by
Commi ssi oner Parsons, what he has read, if there are mgjor
t hi ngs outstandi ng, we can't progress further, then we just
stop and continue like we did last tine.

So, | would tend to go ahead and all ow t he
applicants to continue and then when we hit the roadbl ocks
where we don't have the information and we need further
information, we'll go ahead and continue the hearing at that
point. And then ask that that information be submtted to us
like a week ahead so that the parties and we can review it
bef ore the next hearing, which would be in approxinmately 60
days, which would then neet the request of DHCD as well.

COW SSI ONER HOOD: So, Madam Chai rman, | guess
what's on the table, what you've put on the table, is that we

woul d hear fromthe applicant and not nove any further?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Yes, basically. | don't see
how we could -- we haven't been -- W haven't given the other
parties appropriate time to prepare for rebuttal. And from

what | understand, there are open issues. Perhaps as

Conmmi ssi oner Cl arens says, once we hear them naybe they won't
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be open and we'll be -- we'll have themresolved and we can
conti nue.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  Well, but with all due
respect, Madam Chairperson, all the time we hear during
hearings the applicants present fact. And | think the
corporation counsel was right that the material can be
presented in a pre-hearing submittal, during the hearing, and
by determination of the commi ssion after the hearing. And we
are not denying any party the right to review the material and
to answer or respond to it before the conm ssion because the
material will be served on themand they will have plenty of
tinme to address it.

In terms of cross exami nation, the only issue is
the cross exanination of this material that we have received
and that is -- that night be the only issue really. But in
terms of the testinony, we can continue and conplete the
testimony of the applicant, go through cross exam nation of
that part of the material. This material that has been
presented to us will be explained verbally to the conmi ssion
and therefore will be open for cross exam nation. And then we
can proceed with the O fice of Planning and with the other
parties in opposition and hear their case. Then we can
continue the case for specific itenms which is the resolution
of some of the issues such as the ERA, et cetera, et cetera.

But | don't know, | really -- But, I'Il -- I'm

new in this chair and I will go al ong.
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CHAI RPERSON KRESS: Well, would soneone like to
make a notion?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: We're both saying the
same thing. What |'msaying is what you're saying. They have
produced for us over the past couple of weeks limted
information. And for themto cone forward and testify, and
spend ten minutes tonight telling us what we can read here is
of no value. That they're working with Munt Carnel Bapti st
Church. They'll get back to us. | don't want to hear about
that. Let's postpone that. Get back to us with a signed
agreenment. Get back to us with an agreerment of sone kind,
whet her they have any ownership or jurisdiction, or reason to
be here on lot 51. And it's not here. And | think that's why
we' re being asked to postpone.

So, I'mvery intrigued by follow ng through on
your idea of the architectural solution north of there, even
t hough they don't have control over the site. They don't.
It's an idea. Because the Control Board hasn't given them
that control. So, I'mwlling to hear that. | just don't
want to spend an hour listening to what's on this piece of
paper that they've nmade a good faith effort and they'll get
back to us.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: But we can proceed to
hear fromthe O fice of Planning or you're saying let's hear
this part and then we go hone? And then we conme back --

COVWM SS|I ONER PARSONS: | think the Ofice of
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Planning will say they're a little troubl ed because they don't
have a conpl ete proposal before them

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Wl |, the Ofice of
Pl anning will deal with whatever they have to do.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  And we'll go on through
the night that way.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | see

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: But we can try. Let's
try. W're here.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Let's try, Mdam
Chai r person.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: But |'m going to get
obnoxi ous which is not ny style, as you know, to shut off
conversation that's |eadi ng us nowhere.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Well, perhaps, let's see if
this conprom ses. Hearing the applicant's testinony and then
making the -- dealing with these 11 issues, and then nmake a
deci si on then whether we continue at that point or whether we
go on.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: That's solid wi sdom

MR. BRENNAN: Madam Chair, | think you should
make sure that the record is clear as to whether you, after
hearing the testinmony this evening, w sh additiona
subm ssions or testinmony fromthe co-applicants as you earlier
i ndicated, or not. O whether this is satisfaction. That we

shoul dn't | eave that hanging as to whether you wish to hear
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testimony or further subm ssions fromthe co-applicant, the
agency person.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | think we can say that
right now, that that's going to be the case unless we hear
sonething else in the testinony. | think -- Thank you. We
will say that right now

MR, BRENNAN: | think this discussion mght be
better --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: All right.

Al'l right, our decision is, then, to go ahead
and hear the responses to the 11 issues that we have asked the
applicants to investigate. And then at that point, we'll make
t he deci sion what we do fromthere.

Thank you.

MR, MONTS: Good eveni ng, Conmi ssioners.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Good eveni ng.
MR MONTS: M name is Conrad Monts and |'d just

like to respond before we get into the housing to a couple of

i ssues.

At the last hearing | made the statement that |
wasn't sure that we owned the dirt site as part of 51B. It is
part of the site. W've had a chance to check the survey. It

is part of the site.
We al so were asked about the stack, what could
be done with the stack. W got several different answers and

one of the answers we got, we don't really agree with. The
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Federal H ghway Adninistration told us they had nothing to do
with the stack. The Departnent of Public Wrks said the stack
was ventilating the Share Computer site. Having been down
there, we have not seen any duct work running fromthe stack
that runs literally across Mass Avenue. What was saw was the
original draw ngs which showed the stack ventilating the
par ki ng garage north of Mass Avenue. That's what we've seen
But the Departnent of Public Wrks seenmed to
think it was Share Computer. And basically, one of the things
intrying to get a resolution to all of this, rmuch of the data
didn't get here until Friday. And the draw ngs didn't cone
into our office until 3:30 this afternoon. So, we have to
apol ogi ze for not getting themto you earlier but we didn't

see the drawi ngs until this afternoon

Regardi ng DPW and Federal -- and FHWA, as it
relates to the use of the sites, the two agreenents -- first
of all, there is no agreenent with the Federal -- with FHWA

because their control of the site was ceded to DPW My
conversations with DPWsaid what if we were changi ng what we
were building over the road, then we would have to get the

| ease -- we would have to anend the |ease. There is no such
change. W are building exactly the same thing. There is no
change to the deck. SO, there is no requirement as we
understand it and we've obviously tal ked to both of them and
wote the agreenments. |In fact, if you | ook at the agreenent

with the Departrment of Public Works, it deals with exactly
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what we woul d be doing over the road which is what their
charge is fromthe Federal Hi ghway people. There is no
requi renent to go back

Rel ati ve to the housing plan, we | ooked at, and
you're going to see where we wound up. W |ooked at three or
four different schemes about how to use that site. W're
going to tell you today what we found. W're going to show
you drawi ngs of what we think night be possible. There is
still a bunch of analyses that would have to be done and
don't -- and I'mnot real sure that we're certainly not ready
to show -- to share that plan to say this is what can be
built. There are sone serious questions about where water and
sewer is. We know there's water and sewer in the road bed.
And if one has got to tap into that |ine as opposed to going
into the street, it seriously effects the econonics of housing
in that site as the market does. But we're going to share
t hat .

Most of that data got to us between Friday and
this afternoon which is the reason it was not given to you
earlier. Once we get a plan, if we cone out of here this
evening with a plan for that house north of Mass Avenue that
makes sonme sense, then we'd certainly be glad to share it to
all the parties.

M5. SCHNEIDER: | think we'd like to start with
t he housing since that was the issue which required sone new

and original thought.
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CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Architectural study.

MS. SCHNEI DER: Architectural studies, yes. And
| et us understand that we were trying to balance what we heard
were two di fferent nessages conming fromthe comm ssion. One
nessage that we heard was that you would |ike --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And, by the way, that's not
unusual . W speak for oursel ves.

MS. SCHNEI DER: One nessage that we heard was
that you would like to see a finish along the east side of the
site and with sone |ow rise housing. But we also heard,
think it was Conm ssi oner Hood, suggest that he was concerned
about exactly how many parki ng space we woul d nake avail abl e.
And so, in developing this plan, we need you to understand
that there are sone trade offs in parking with any plan to
devel op housing along the east side of the site.

As our submi ssion makes clear to you, however,
in any scenario that's being considered here, we believe we
woul d have nore than the required number of parking spaces for
t he condoni nium the apartment buil ding, and the townhouses
if, infact, that is the option that's chosen

Wth that, | would ask David Hobstetter who is
with the architectural firmof Kaplan, MLaughlin & Diaz, and
who is with us this evening, to describe to you what his
renderi ngs and the considerati ons he went through in com ng up
with this proposal. And then we'd be happy to take any

guestions that you m ght have.
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Davi d.

MR HOBSTETTER: | think I'll use that.

Davi d Hobstetter, KWMD Architects, one of the, |
think, two infanmpous architects fromCalifornia at this point.
COW SSI ONER HOOD: H O F-F-S --

MR, HOBSTETTER HOB-S-T-E-T-T-E-R

This board here is the same as you have at your
desk there. So, I'Il use this but it may be easier --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: What about nenbers of the
audi ence, they don't have any hand outs. You nmight, if you
have it. Thank you.

MR HOBSTETTER. W were asked to | ook at the
viability of housing to create an urban edge al ong Second,
shi el ding the surface parking and the structure parking
behi nd.

As sone of you may know, there is about a 30
foot, a 32 foot wide strip of land on a portion of 51B that
sits in front of the garage and also in front of the
ventilation strip that fronts the garage. So, that was the
| ogi cal place to start in ternms of |ooking at the housing,
buil ding there didn't take any of the stalls away fromthe
structure that's already there and al so allowed us to create
an appropriate edge along the street.

The section to the right, housing there would be
built over a deck. Now, we've been told that the deck will

support residential but we certainly haven't done any
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engi neering studies to confirmthat. So, with that, we have
shown a series of two story row houses which you can see the
conceptual plans in the upper right-hand corner. They're two
bedr oons al though they certainly could grow to three dependi ng
on the nmarket requirenents.

W' ve al so on these plans showed a potentia
parking | evel beneath if it was decided that parking integra
to the unit was required. But it certainly would be nuch nore
econoni cal to use the existing deck parking and to essentially
build housing in this here.

So, the housing is a row style housing. There
are a total of, in this scheme, a total of 22 units al ong
Second. The housi ng does not accommopdate any backyard open
space because the site limtations. That would have to be
wor ked out. There is sone open space that's been created for
the child care. Perhaps that could be shared in some way.

| think that's --

MR, MONTS: David, if you want to describe the
probl ens in each one of those two -- why don't you describe
t hem

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Al so, describe the parking.
Ri ght now you're section doesn't seemto match what your
pl ans, and | know you're --

MR HOBSTETTER  The section shows to the left
the existing deck, parking deck, which is here, and the

ventilation shaft that exists to the right of that. And then
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a zone where the housing occurs. Now, below the housing is a
void area that is a long ranp that goes down to what appears
to be a tunnel that has been bl ocked off and | don't know what
the nature of that tunnel is. But, that space in here expands
as you nove down the site to, | believe it was about 22 feet.

MR, MONTS: Twenty-two feet.

MR, HOBSTETTER: Twenty-two feet here.

So, what you would be doing here woul d be
decki ng over the void space. | think that would probably be
nore econoni cal and feasible than building that. And buil ding
par ki ng, or building housing, that would sort of step up the
hill as you wal k up here.

When you reach this point, you would be buil ding
on the concrete deck. Again, the lower. It's not where the
parking is. There's a strip here that's along the street.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: So, are you suggesting
there's a different section because there's no way that you
can get in and park off of the street |evel by |ooking at your
section?

MR HOBSTETTER  That's right. Well, initially
we di scussed the possibility of parking directly off the
street. But because of the traffic flow there, we thought
that that probably wasn't going to work out. So, what we're
anticipating is that the parking would be provided on these
exi sting decks for the units.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: So, basically, your floor
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plan, you're not really recomending, and they really don't
wor k, that parking on that |ower |evel?

MR, HOBSTETTER. We're not reconmmending at this
poi nt that you would build the parking as part of this.
Again, it's expensive construction for this type of housing.
And since you have a great deal of parking that's already

avai |l abl e, perhaps that can be better utilized for the

housi ng.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And, by the way, |
personal ly agree. | wouldn't want to see that parking com ng
in off of that the way it's shown. | just wanted to

understand it.

MR, HOBSTETTER: That's all right.

Anyt hi ng el se, Conrad?

MR, MONTS: Well, you should tal k about that
there are vent pipes running -- there is actually nechanica
pi ping running in that ditch. This ditch that runs --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: You mean the ditch or what's
now | ooking |i ke a basement under the townhouses?

MR MONTS: What | ooks |like a basement. But it
-- But that is a ditch that actually starts at one point and
it drops -- it goes all the way down to 22 feet. There are
nechani cal pipes in that ditch so we have to stay above that.
Because that has to do with the ventilation, if one will.

MR. HOBSTETTER. And | believe you al ready

pointed out the utilities in the area here are at this point
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an unknown. W don't know where we would tap for gas and
electric, water, et cetera.

MR. MONTS: There is water and sewer in 395,
There is gas on Second Street but I'mnot sure it's on New
Jersey Avenue. And at that point, it's New Jersey Avenue.

So, we've got to get some utility data in.

But if we've got to go into the roadbed to tap
the water and sewer lines, then that's serious. That is
serious. |'mnot sure of that yet. But we've got to just
find where the water and sewer lines are. But there are water
and sewer lines in the 395 roadbed. We're not sure they are
in New Jersey Avenue. \Which is what that street is. It's
really not Second Street. That's New Jersey Avenue.

Second Street is actually the next street over
where that park runs in and they sort of conme together at the
end there. But -- So -- I'mmean, there's a |lot of stuff
we've got to find out. But if you were going to do it to get
an edge on that property, you could put sonme row houses there.
You woul d not be able to do themas a matter of right. They
woul d have to be part of the PUD. W don't have the rear yard
space. The total area is, | think, 29 feet. And under the
matter of rights zoning, you' ve got a 20 foot rear yard --

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: That's why we're here.

MR, MONTS: Yes, yes. So, we'd have to do
sonmething like that. But it's going to take probably another

two to three weeks just to get the utility data to see if this
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really works.

MR, HOBSTETTER: | would also say, | think
there woul d need to be sonme confirmation on the structure
capacity of this deck here, even though we've been told --

MR, MONTS: \Whether you can bear on it.

MR HOBSTETTER -- it will support Iight frame
housing. |It's 35 years old. So, it would need to be, |
t hi nk, exani ned.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: But you contenpl ate |ight
wei ght construction anyway?

MR HOBSTETTER It would be stick built. But
t he codes have changed over 35 years. And it probably wll
work but it would just be part of the due diligence to confirm
the structure capacity.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  Sure.

MS. SCHNEIDER: | think the other point to be
made is that when they drawn these up, they drew themup as
two bedroomunits. | think our viewis that probably it would
probably be better as a three bedroomunit in this area.
Because that's just not sonething that we see nuch of in the
city and we're not sure that a two bedroomunit woul d worKk.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Well, and there's a | ot of
space being utilized in a stair for parking that isn't going
to exist that you could then put -- throwinto make that third
bedroom So, | think that's a great idea, personally.

MR. MONTS: You're right.
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CHAI RPERSON KRESS: | wanted to ask, I'ma
little concerned now. |'mexcited about the idea, personally,
as several of ny colleagues are, of doing the townhouses here.
The space that's now shown between the parking structure and
t he townhouses is required for ventilation in your section
correct?

MR HOBSTETTER: That's right.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: How -- In fact, | want to
ask about the trees on the parking surfaces as it is. The
ones that are drawn right now on top of that deck, are you
foreseeing those would be in planters?

MR, HOBSTETTER.  They woul d have to be in
pl anters, substantial planters, to grow a tree.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Because |'m concerned al so
about the green space that would be around on the townhouses.

MR MONTS: Pull out that curb cut that's
actually there now. No, no, where the curb cuts in to all ow
parking on the street on New Jersey Avenue.

MR. HOBSTETTER  Ch, there's currently a strip
of parallel parking along here that accomobdates probably
eight to ten cars.

CHAl RPERSON KRESS: |'msorry, say that again?

MR HOBSTETTER In this zone here, there's in
fact a curb cut that we're not showi ng that has parallel
parked cars init. W didn't intentionally elimnate it but

now that it's drawn, it nmight be a bad thing to do if you did
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do the -- build the housing there, to create a little bit nore
buffer zone to the street.

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: Questions?

COW SSI ONER HOOD: | just have one quick
qguestion in reference to one of the questions that | did ask
at the last hearing. | see here on your new plan that you
subm tted, the revised version, you still have 250 spaces.

And then when | cone down to the bottom where you're
providing one car for a unit but you have 259 units, or did
sonet hi ng change that | m ssed?

MR, HOBSTETTER It's not quite. It's not quite
one per unit.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  So, this information | have
here in incorrect?

MR, HOBSTETTER: The information that's on the

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  |'m | ooki ng at the sane
thing that you just handed us, one car per unit.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: They've got to be --

MR HOBSTETTER  That's for the townhouses.

COW SSIONER HOOD:  Right. That's what |'m
speaki ng about .

MR, HOBSTETTER  Yes, we're assuming there would
be one spot on the deck for each of these units. That drops
t hese bel ow one -- one per -- one per unit. The code is four

per --
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MS. SCHNEI DER: That was the point | tried to
make at the beginning, that in order to acconmodate this
housi ng, we were going to be in conflict with your desire to
have one for one parking space per unit. And the desire to
have sone additional housing here and which would require
addi tional units.

Now, under the regs, what's currently required
for the housing, before you |l ook -- before you think about the
addition of townhouses, is a total of 65 units.

MR, MONTS: Sixty-five spaces.

MS. SCHNEI DER:  Sixty-five spaces. |'msorry.

It's one per four. On the townhouses, | believe
the requirement woul d be one for one. Wat we're showi ng here
is approximately 22 units. W believe that if you did three
bedroom units rather than two bedroomunits, you'd probably
end up with closer to 18 units rather than 22. So, if you
assune 250 spaces and assunme that you'd need to set aside 18
to 22 of those spaces for the townhouses, then the rest would
be available for the multi-famly dwellings.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Let me back up. How many
t owmnhouses are you proposing to build?

MS. SCHNEI DER:  Between 18 and 22.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Between 18 and 22.

MS. SCHNEI DER:  Dependi ng on whet her they're two
or three bedroons.

MR MONTS: It would be three bedroons. It
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woul dn't be two. We wouldn't do two. |t would be three.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  You can cone back to ne.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: All right. Thank you.

Any ot her questions? No? Comissioner Parsons,
did you have any?

COWM SSI ONER CLARENS: In terns of direction
first, | don't think that -- | think | would like to see
parking into the units from Second Street or New Jersey
Avenue. | think that that would be -- that there should be no
parking -- no overlap parking entering the units and have al
the curb cuts that that will create.

MR, HOBSTETTER W agree.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Conming -- We're talking
about creating a garage underneath each unit?

MR. MONTS: You don't want to see that?

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Correct.

MR MONTS: Right. | mean, that's right. Okay,
yes. Yes, we're understandi ng things.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Right. W do not want to
see that.

MR, MONTS: Right.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  And, otherw se, | think
that the idea of putting the row houses al ong Second Street
does conplete the urban bl ock and creates a very nice edge.
And establishes a scale that is thoroughly missing in the

area. And | think that it is definitely a positive addition
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to the proposal

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | agree. | think it was a
terrific idea of yours.

Any ot her questions?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: | wanted to tal k about
the | ast sheet in this package that you have on this --

MR HOBSTETTER:  The tower?

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS:  Tower .

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Are you going to present on
t hat ?

MR HOBSTETTER Sure. |If there are any other
guestions on the housing first?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: W mi ght come back to it but
why don't you go on ahead and give us your presentation on the
next page.

MR, HOBSTETTER: The proposal is to turn the
ventilation tower to sort of a clock tower with the clock
facing out towards the park. W are proposing a sort of a
trunp |'oeil with paint to create sone architectural detail in
the tower. So, it--

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: W th paint?

MR HOBSTETTER Wth paint. Wth a highly
durabl e coating that would be applied that would create sone
architectural detail in the tower formso it's not just on a
mass of poured in place concrete.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Wth a real clock?
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MR HOBSTETTER:. Wth a real clock.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Yes, | was --

MR MONTS: W tried to get away with a painted
clock. We're now tal king about a real clock. Yes.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | am sorry, Conmi ssi oner
Parsons, you wanted to ask --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Wl l, this is exactly
what | was hopi ng woul d be the response. | don't nean exact
detail but | think trunp |'oeil is a good solution. And
giving it a function as a clock elenent in the | andscape woul d
be good.

MR, MONTS: We've still got to -- we still have
to sort of figure out who actually owns that.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  Yes, | understand that.

MR MONTS: And we haven't done that yet. |
nean, it was four days last week trying to figure that out.
But once we do that, we think that's the right use.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Any ot her questions?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: | did want to ask about
the end of the apartnment building. |Is that a different
architectural enbellishnent there, on this sketch again with
the tower? O, is that stairwell? O what is that?

MR. HOBSTETTER: R ght here?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  No, this is still on
sheet back here.

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: Is that architectural
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license in rendering? O is that a --

MR HOBSTETTER | would not read nuch into
that. |It's just a nassing concept at the end of the housing.
It wouldn't be a stairwell, definitely, at |least with the

pl ans we have now.

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS:  All right.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | woul d just hope that when
you returned, we could really see that and what that is. |
nean, rather than just something drawn in.

MR HOBSTETTER  The housi ng?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: How t he housing ends and how
it relates to that vent.

Is that in the -- I've got the old one here.
It's been a while since -- You might have it in the old one.
| mean, perhaps you can show it --

MR HOBSTETTER W have it here. |It's the
el evation and really what you're | ooking at --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: What page is it in our old
book?

MR HOBSTETTER  This is page 50.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Fifty.

MR. HOBSTETTER It's this one right here.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: ©h, so this --

MR HOBSTETTER It's definitely not stairwell.
It's the housing unit.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: So, your design is the part
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that is behind the tree that's very light right now, the
exi sting tower?
MR, HOBSTETTER That's right. Yes.
COW SSI ONER PARSONS: | think M. Franklin
j oked about those units on the east end being those with a
Capitol view, remenber?
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Ri ght.
MR MONTS: Right.
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: But my concern is that this
-- the proposal doesn't really at all represent what the
el evation | ooks |ike.
COW SSI ONER CLARENS: There's a buil ding much
hi gher.
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: The building is much higher

-- | mean much shorter, and the building -- | nean, the tower

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  The building is higher
than the tower.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Yes. And how they relate
and how that negative space between themis solved, is not
solved. It | ooks nore solved in your nice sketch than it is
when you look at it inreality. So, we need a little better
drawi ng --

MR HOBSTETTER  Perhaps -- |I'msorry. Excuse

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: It's a bigger gap between
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the two.

MR, HOBSTETTER Right. Right. | think that
per haps what we should do is render the clock tower into this
drawi ng so actually see the gap

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: | think so, too.

MR, HOBSTETTER  That's a sinple thing to do.
Al so, perhaps, in this elevation.

MR, MONTS: On sheet 45, we're showing it as the

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Sheet 45 you say?
MR MONTS: Sheet 45, yes.
MR, HOBSTETTER  Shows the | andscape actually.

MR, MONTS: Yes.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: That is still not helping to
much. It just shows two trees and a wall, and some steps, and
plans. | mean, it's not resolved.

MR. MONTS: He needs sone nore trees. He needs
to fill that in.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Yes, we need this plan and
elevation a little nore definitive.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: | think in the nodel it's
a lot nore clear.

MR HOBSTETTER | think if the clock tower is
desirable, we can then proceed to provide sone additiona
| andscaping to finish it.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | forgot the npdel was down
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there. W can't see it.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | see. So, in a section
from Second Street on to the garage, to the parking garage,
there is a, what's been described as a trench but in fact it
is kind of a slope that goes fromthe sidewal k on Second
Street towards the garage. And at the bottom of that trench,
there are pipes that run into the exhaust tower?

MR MONTS: That run fromthe exhaust tower all
the way up to K Street. It's running both ways.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  Yes, all the way to the
t ower .

MR, MONTS: Yes.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | see. And --

MR MONTS: There's a retaining wall off of the
deck. And then, fromthere, there's a trench. And there are
pi pes running in that trench.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: And then the trench goes
up to the sidewal k | evel ?

MR, MONTS: O goes down. Coes down. It goes
down on the --

MR. HOBSTETTER It goes -- Yes, the trench goes
down al ong the --

MR, MONTS: Yes, it starts at grade here and by
the tine you get here, there's a -- it's 22 feet deep.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: It's goi ng agai nst --

MR, MONTS: It starts grade here and then it
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starts -- and then it starts going down. And then when you
get across this curb cut, there's a deck there now which they
-- where they took the trench and they built a deck over it.
But the pipes are --

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: And the deck is at street
l evel ?

MR, HOBSTETTER. More or |less, yes. More or
| ess.

MR, MONTS: There's maybe a foot and a hal f
di fference, yes.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: So, what you are
proposing is to conplete that deck on the south side of that?
MR, MONTS: That's correct, yes.

MR HOBSTETTER  That's correct.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  And then build the
housi ng --

MR, HOBSTETTER:  And build the housing on both
pi eces, correct.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: And then the recreation
that serves the other housing, such as a |ap pool or whatever
woul d perhaps al so serve the townhouses?

MR MONTS: Yes. That's correct.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: It would part of the
entire --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Resi denti al

MR, MONTS: Yes, yes.
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CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Any ot her questions of the
architect before we move on? | don't know whet her we shoul d
per haps stop and all ow cross exami nation of just the -- this
new architecture before? Because | still want to ask for -- |
haven't had tinme to read this new package and | would
personally |like to know what has changed in this agreenent
with -- in the parking -- revised parki ng agreenent and ot her
i ssues |ike that.

It's -- W haven't really done that before but
per haps we should just stop and deal with the new
architectural that's been presented in cross exam nation

Ms. Dwyer, would you like to ask any questions
relating to this?

M5. DWER  Thank you. | think nost of ny
guestions will wait until we see the drawing as filed. The
only question | have is whether this plan is the sane | ot area
di nensions as the original PUD site or application filing?
Have you made changes to the dinensions of this property or
are you working solely within what's already been before the
conmi ssi on?

MS. SCHNEI DER:  Yes. Absolutely.

M5. DWER  And that's something that we stil
will get clarified.

Thank you.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Do any of the other parties

care to ask any questions about the architecture?
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REVEREND TERRELL: Madam Chair, | don't really
have a question.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: You need to identify
yoursel f on the m crophone.

REVEREND TERRELL: My name is Janmes Terrell
I'"mthe pastor for the Second Baptist Church

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  You have to talk into the
nm crophone, sir, please.

REVEREND TERRELL: Certainly. Yes.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And this is really the tine
for cross exam nation, not testinony.

REVEREND TERRELL: That's why | asked. |'m not
sure whether or not I'min order. | just wanted the
conmi ssion to know that this is the first time |I've seen this.
And |'mnot --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Ch, |'msorry. Then go
ahead and -- go ahead and then nmake your statenent, then. |
wasn't sure what your statenment was going to concern. Yes,
pl ease do, Reverend Terrell

REVEREND TERRELL: All right. Thank you so
nmuch.

Just to the nenbers of the conmission, this is
the first time that | have seen this and as you know, we're
represented by Arnold & Porter. They are not here this
evening. And what | wanted to ask you is that if it's in

order for us to have a chance to look at this, and react to
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this, these changes, and then present our testinony at another
poi nt ?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Absol utely.

REVEREND TERRELL: And that's -- Ckay. | just
wanted to be clear on that. Thank you very much.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Thank you

I'd also like to see if M. Nesbitt's here
representing the Joshua Group? | know that Ms. Thornhil
didn't nake it this evening. She had nentioned she woul dn't.

The -- | wanted to ask if anyone was here from
ANC 2C who would Iike to cross examnation relating to the
architecture?

Anyone here from ANC 6A who would like to cross
examne relating to --

MR PERNELL: We will reserve our coments for
our statenent.

CHAl RPERSON KRESS: All right. Perfect. Thank
you.

Wth that, then, we'll ask the applicant to go
ahead and deal with the other 11 issues that you were

responding to that perhaps you haven't yet.

MS. SCHNEIDER: |I'mnot certain that there were
exactly 11 issues but we'll respond to those that we are aware
of .

Before | do that, I'd like to also submit for

the record just a letter that we've had indicating sone

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

prelimnary interest in financing the two nmulti-famly units
that we had proposed. |t does not cover the new townhouse
devel opnent but it does cover the multi-famly units.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And if you would, for ny
request, point out what's revised in the parking agreenent
since we haven't had time to read it.

MS. SCHNEI DER: Let us go through. Last time we
were here, there was some question or concern about the nunber
of parking spaces that were required, the nunmber that the
devel oper had agreed to make available at certain times to
Mount Carmel. \What the revised agreement does is two things.
It, one, makes clear that the parking that's being nmade
avail able to Mount Carnel is subject to availability. And
two, it also makes it clear that the -- this is all contingent
on approval by the conm ssion

I would note M. Parsons was concerned about the
fact that we didn't have a signed agreement. W did have a
signed agreenment before. The commi ssion did raise sone
concerns. W went back and revised the agreenment to try to
address those concerns. And unfortunately we weren't able to
get it fully executed but we did have di scussions. W revised
it toreflect what we thought was the understandi ng between
the parties and we just don't have the signed agreenent back
We expected to -- that we m ght have one this evening but we
don't have it fully executed yet.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: You haven't specifically,
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and | haven't read it, but you still haven't addressed the
i ssues. You know what our concerns were. Can you tell us how
it was revised?

MS. SCHNEI DER: Yes, if you | ook at on page --
on the first page at the bottom at the very bottom where we
add the language that it's subject to availability. And we
tried to nake it absolutely clear when these, the parking,
woul d be available. There was sone confusion that the
| anguage wasn't cl ear enough. And so, we nmade it clear. |
think -- | hope that we made it clear this tine, that the
par ki ng woul d be available to church nmenbers at no charge on
Sundays and after normal business hours on other days of the
week subject to availability.

And on the -- Excuse ne. And there would be 130
spaces on the surface parking and 400 interior spaces in the
deck parking under the Center Lake Freeway.

The second provision is that you woul d make
di scount ed parking avail abl e during nornmal business hours on
the surface parking and in the interior spaces but both
subject to availability.

And the cal cul ati on was based on the fact that
if you |l ook at the nunber of parking spaces that would be
requi red for the nunber of nulti-famly units, we were not
maki ng, first, any units avail able that woul d have taken us
out of the conpliance and, secondly, we're still only naking

avail abl e subject to availability.
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COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Can you clarify the
availability so availability -- how are you deternining that?
Who has priority? The residents? Howis that going to work?

MS. SCHNEI DER: Well, the assunption is that you
woul d not have assigned parking unless a resident, for
instance, if there was a decision to | ease spaces to a
resi dent so that they would al ways have a particul ar space
avail able to them you could do that. And that space would
never be available to anyone el se.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  Ms. Schneider, with respect
to the parking issue, | basically see chaos.

MS. SCHNEI DER: Excuse ne?

COW SSIONER HOOD: | see a lot of chaos with
this parking issue. |'ve been listening and |I |istened the
last tine. I'mlistening again this tine. And sonme of the

things that you are proposing with the parking is just a bunch
of chaos.

For exanple, page 2 of the submittal, parking
agreenment, it says, "Any day of the week but Sunday during
nor mal busi ness hours, surface deck spaces north of
Massachusetts Avenue subject to availability." And we're
doing a |l ot of assum ng, but what happens when people work at
night and they're hone all day? Saturday, Sunday, whatever
day of the week. And you're already telling themthat you're
going to give the church nenbers a 25 percent di scount during

t he week.
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MS. SCHNEIDER: But that's in the south parking
structure, under the ground. That's the structured parking
that's below the office building. It's not where the
apartnments are.

MR AGUGLIA: | would add, M. Hood, that it's
anticipated that there would be a | ease agreenent with a
par ki ng conpany that would control both the comercial section
as well as the residential section. So, the commercia
section, the thought is that by day the comercial section
woul d serve as the tenants of the building and by -- and
probably woul d not be needed by the church facilities. But
after hours would be a nore opportune time for the church to
use those facilities and they woul d probably be avail abl e.

To the extent that they wanted to use themduring the
nor mal busi ness day woul d be subject to availability and it
woul d be controlled by the parking attendant. The sane goes
for the residential. | would assune, and M. Monts may want
to add to this, | would assune that for the townhouses, there
woul d be one designated spot for each townhouse owner. And
that would be their guaranteed spot.

The sane nay be true of the condom niuns. |'m
not sure if we totally researched that. But at lest for the
condom ni unms and the apartnents, it would be one for four
Those spots woul d be guaranteed by the parking attendant to
neet the zoning requirenents and any excess anount woul d be

subject to availability basis to the church
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M. Monts.

So, they would be -- it would absolutely be
controlled and all the requirenents of the zoning regul ations
as they effect parking would be net.

COW SSI ONER HOOD:  So, if the church is having
a program during regul ar business -- during the week, during
regul ar business hours, it would be upon availability.
Twenty-five percent discount wouldn't natter --

MR MONTS: |It's availability. That's correct.

COW SSI ONER HOOD: Maybe |' m not under st andi ng
but | still see chaos. But I'll wait at for some nore
testinony.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Any ot her questions fromus?

Shoul d we go ahead and continue now with cross
exam nation of the parties of the rest of the information?

Well, they finished their presentation of what
they've brought to us. Do we cross exam ne what we have?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Have you finished your
presentation?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Have you fini shed your
presentation?

MS. SCHNEI DER: W have our parking consultants
here and he will respond to the questions that the conm ssion
raised last time about the relationship between his parking
anal ysis and the proposal to allow portion of the parking to

be available to the church
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COW SSI ONER PARSONS: She's just wasting our

CHAI RPERSON KRESS:  You don't think we should be
hearing this? That's why | asked. Should we continue or not?

No, John, | would really like you to be on -- |
nmean, if you feel we should stop now --

He's answering the questions we asked |ast tine
about --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: He's going to tell you
about an agreenent with the church. Go ahead. Let himtel
us.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS:  Well, let's clarify that
issue. This is an agreenment that is an unsigned agreenent and
there is a concern by Commi ssioner Parsons that we are
di scussing sonething that in fact we have no idea that it is
in fact an agreenent at all. |It's a draft of an agreenent
that's not been executed. |Is that correct?

MS. SCHNEI DER: The agreenment has not been
executed. Have we had di scussions with the church? Yes.

Have we had -- do we have an agreenent in principle? W
bel i eve we do.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Do we have
representatives of the church that can testify to that fact?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Let's go ahead. Pl ease
identify yourself for the record.

MR BROMN: M name is Bernard Browmn. ['ma
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deacon at Mount Carnel Baptist Church

We did conme prepared to testify toni ght but
after talking to M. Resbrooks, he wants to have a neeting
with the pastor and the joint board because there's |anguage
inthe fax letter he had faxed to the pastor |ast week that
sai d upon availability. And what he agreed to in July that
t hose 130 spaces was guar ant eed.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: So you have a problemwith
the agreenent or it's not resolved with you yet?

MR. BROMN: That is correct.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: All right. Conmi ssioner
Par sons' point has been well taken and we will not hear
testimony on that agreenent tonight, then, until you have
finished it.

Thank you.

Again, | put it back to the commi ssioners and
col | eagues, what is your pleasure? Were should we go now or
shoul d we --

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Now | am troubl ed.
Because obviously the -- this has not been a well
choreographed show. And | think that this is a problem |
see troubl e continuing because we are presenting sonething and
when we dig a little bit we find that that is not the case
And | think that Conmi ssioner Parsons hasn't been sitting on
this commission for as |ong as he has hasn't | earned anyt hi ng.

| think that you have and I'Il tip my hat to you, and | would
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recommend that we at this point stop the proceedi ngs and
postpone this case until the applicant can conme before us with
a fully devel oped presentation that satisfy all the elenents
of the application, that has resoled all the issues that we
are -- that we have questions.

I"'mglad that we've gone as far as we have, if
only because we've addressed the issue if there's going to be
housing, then | think that the direction that we're noving is
correct. But what we have is a schematic with a caveat that
it mght or might not happen because sone of the issues that
m ght prevent that from happening. And | don't think that we
can proceed on the basis of that.

I think that we nust have sone firmthat in fact
this can happen. |It's viable physically and econom cally,
makes sense. |t make sense from an urban point of view, from
a land use point of view. | don't knowif it nakes sense from
a devel oper's point of view. So, we need to conplete the
application and | would nmove to adjourn until --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And to continue the hearing.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: And to conti nue.

COW SSIONER HOOD: | will second the notion

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Any further discussion?

And Commi ssi oner Parsons?

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Post pone for a date
certain is part of the notion?

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: For a date certain. And we
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need to --

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: A date certain.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: -- pick a date on our
cal endar. And --

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: Beyond 60 days.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: -- it needs to be beyond 60
days.

Al bert o.

MR, BASTI DA: Yes, Madam Chairperson. You mi ght
want also for clarification --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Well, let's go ahead and
pass this notion before we -- because we haven't-- that we
will continue the case and then | will take Commi ssioner
Par sons' suggesti on and ask anyone in the audience if they are
terribly inconvenienced, if they would like to make a quick
statement. But let's go ahead and decide on when will this be
continued to?

MR, BASTI DA: Madam Chai r person, just for order
and clarification, you mght want to specifically detail what
you want to see conpl eted because the word conpl eted
presentation is very generic and can be interpreted by many
peopl e many different ways.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: May we have a date, then we
will after we finish this notion?

MR. BASTIDA: Oh, certainly. Yes.

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: And then we will conme back
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to clean up a few things.

MR BASTIDA: Yes. Conmi ssioner Parsons
expressed that we should have 60 days plus. The 60 days is
May 15th which is a Sunday. |If you are going to hear this
case in May, it would be rather difficult because the 27th is
t he Thursday before the big holiday. And you already have a
hearing on the 20th and then you al ready have set up anot her
hearing on the 6th. So, the only date open is the 13th which
does not really give you the 60 days.

Accordingly, I will go for June and we have a
hearing set up for June the 3rd. So we have either the 10th,
or the 17th, or the 24th open.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: When is our regular neeting?

MR BASTIDA: Your regular neeting will be on
the 14th of June.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: So, you're suggesting either
the 3rd or the 10th?

MR BASTIDA: No, |'msuggesting -- Not the 3rd.
You have a hearing already that date. | am suggesting either
the 10th, the 17th, or the 24th.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: The 10th? Al right, the
proposal is June 10th.

| would ask the applicants and the parties if
the June 10th is agreeable? Yes?

Al'l right, June 10th it is. Wth that, that's a

part of the nmotion. Wth that, | would then like to call for
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t he vote.

Al'l those in favor of continuing this hearing

until June 10th, and we will after

specifically about what will

by sayi ng

aye.
(Wher eupon, a chorus
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS:

(No response.)

this motion still talk

be happening on the 10th, signify

of ayes.)

Opposed?

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Wbul d you record the vote,

M. Bastida?

MR, BASTI DA:  Yes, |

've recorded the vote 4 to O

but | amsorry, | was really paying attention to the --

COWM SSI ONER CLARENS

Hood seconded, and --

nmoved it.

been four

eveni ng.

MR. BASTI DA: So you

. | nmoved. Conm ssioner

-- Conm ssioner d arens

Conmmi ssi oner Hood seconded it. And the vote has

to zero, M. Franklin not
CHAI RPERSON KRESS:

Two things | want to

bei ng here, not voting.
Good.

do before we leave this

One i s Conmi ssi oner Parsons' recomendati on that

since especially community people have conme here severa

evenings in a row and not

been able to speak, if you would

like to say sonething brief to us tonight you think we should

know before we continue with this hearing, we would like to

ask anyone who would like to say sonething to conme forward.

(202) 234-4433

Al'l right, seeing no

one, we'll |ook forward,
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hopeful |y, seeing you all again and hearing your testinony.

Are we -- we should be clear about the things
that we're still looking for. The 11 points, or however many
there were, that were asked for at our last hearing, all of
those are still open. Even the ones that are resolved, we
still have some clarifications on, both the architectura
design of the townhouses need to be verified because there are
sone issues, as well as the clock tower because it's not
really quite in scale. So, I'"'mjust going to | eave those 11
i ssues, or however nmany they were, open to be clarified.

| believe --

COWM SSI ONER PARSONS: It woul d seemto nme that
if we did not have DHCD sitting here as a co-applicant at that
time, that we should further postpone it. Certainly by that
time this matter over what the conprehensive plan says, and
whet her or not they have control over site 51 as to what the
Control Board has said. But if those two things are stil
pending, that is the potential for term nation of this whole

agreenment is not resolved, and the Control Board's action on

site 51, | don't think we should proceed. It's not a matter
of --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | may di sagree with you
The first --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  -- nore detail on the

tower and what size is the clock, and how nany spaces are

going to be available or guaranteed. | nmean, | nust presune
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that we're over that threshold or we're not here in 60 days.
That the applicant calls and says |'msorry, it's over with.
| wanted to say that for fear that we'll be sitting here with
that still pending and continuing to frustrate the process.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: The two --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  So, I'd like to require
t hat .

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Require and say these again

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  The Control Board has
concurred with this extended | ease across Massachusetts
Avenue. And, secondly, this matter of the conprehensive plan
directing the termi nation of this apparently has been
resol ved.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | don't know that the
conpr ehensi ve plan --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Maybe |'ve misstated it.
But you know, that issue.

CHAI RPERSON KRESS:  Yes.

MR. BASTI DA: Madam Chair --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS: Correction
i nvestigation, or sonething |ike that.

MR, BASTIDA: | think that the | anguage it says
to explore the possibility. So --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: But that was not given to us
and it was not given to the applicant. This is sonmething the

council has to do with the government that | think is

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

separate, distinct fromus and fromthe applicant. | believe
t he applicant --
COW SSI ONER PARSONS: The applicant is DHCD
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: The applicant --
COW SSI ONER PARSONS: They' ve been asked to
i nvesti gate.

MR BASTIDA: To explore.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  Explore. Let's hope the

exploration is conplete by the tine we sit down here again
Say that's behind us.

MR, BASTIDA: | think that you can request that

fromthe Departnent of Housing and Community Devel oprment. You

cannot tell the Control Board to conplete its business prior
to the hearing because the Control Board is --

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  I'mnot telling them
I"'msaying that if it isn't, we shouldn't.

MR BASTI DA: Ch, okay.

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  That's all 1'm saying.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: That we woul d hope that the

applicant would call up and request a further--

COW SSI ONER PARSONS:  Yes.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: -- continuance so that we
don't all waste our time until we know at | east where the
Control Board -- that the Control Board has authorized this
ot her parcel

MR. BASTIDA: Thank you for the clarification.
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COW SSI ONER PARSONS: It's a shame. This is a

good project. It's really -- | don't know what's wong here
but it's sonething we've approved. | don't nean this new
application, but it's always been a good project. Filling

this ridiculous hole in the |andscape. But we're just
frustrating each other sitting here waiting for other factors
to come upon us to nake this happen. It's too bad.

MR, BASTIDA: So, if | nay add a little bit to
that. Wat we want is the hierarchy issuing of issues that
establish the grounds under which then you can proceed. And
then once you establish that those grounds are firm then we
can nove on to the details of the plan and how it is that it's
i mpl ement ed.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And | definitely think that
i nfornati on needs to be given to us, | don't know how nany
days. At |east a week ahead, a week and a half, so that al
the parties can have --

MR. BASTI DA: Madam Chai rperson, | was going to
suggest that on May 31st, or actually June 1lst because My
31st is a holiday, the material would be submitted to this
of fice and a copy should be served to all the parties involved
in the case

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | agree.

COW SSI ONER HOOD: Al so, Madam Chair, if we can
just clarify whether it was 11 points, six points, or five

points. W just don't want to come back 60 days and we're
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still belaboring and arguing over whether it was 11 points or
seven points. | think if we can clear --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: | believe that Ms. Dwyer
repeated them and as she said them there were 11 and those
were ny recollection. Perhaps we should have her repeat them
if there's sonme --

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | woul d stay away from
t he nunbering of points. | think it is the responsibility of
the applicant to present to us a conplete and perfected
application. And whether Ms. Dwer has counted 11 or 12, or
however many that she had counted, | think it the
responsibility of the applicant to bring us a perfected
application that we can exam ne and that all the Ts have been
crossed and the |Is have been dotted before we proceed.

COW SSI ONER HOOD: | agree, M. Carens, but
it's just a point of com ng back 60 days |ater and we | eave
sonet hing out. \Whether it's 11 or however, we need to just
get themall together, whatever it is. And also, if we can --
if I can add to that, if we can have sone definite answers
because a | ot of architectural questions that were asked,
well, I don't know. W need sonething nore definite, | would
think, and I'mnot an architect.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | agree with you

MR. BASTI DA: Madam Chai r per son

CHAI RPERSON KRESS:  Yes?

MR. BASTIDA: The transcript of the previous
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hearing woul d be available in a few days and this one will be
available in two weeks. | think that the applicant can | ook
at that transcript and figure out all the questions that the
conmi ssion have proffered in the last two evenings and address
themfully. So, we will not have any unfini shed busi ness when
we have the next hearing.

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: | agree.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | agree. But | still see
it is there responsibility to bring us a conplete application
that has no holes. And that | --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: And if there's sonmething we

forgot --

MS. SCHNEI DER: Even if you haven't asked the
qguesti on.

CHAI RPERSON KRESS:  Yes.

COW SSI ONER CLARENS: | f something we have
forgotten, you have to find it. It's not for us to find it.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: This is their business,
hopefully, and they are the experts of know ng how to put
together a fully, fully perfected application. And we would
ook forward to that at our next meeting.

M5. DWER | have one point of clarification.
| had al so suggested that the record include --

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Go ahead, |'m sorry.

MS. DWER | had al so suggested that the record

i ncl ude input from Department of Public Wirks and Federa

NEAL R. GROSS
COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS
1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.
(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com



10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

26

Hi ghways Adninistration. |s that part of the request?

CHAI RPERSON KRESS: Yes, | believe at the tinme
that you said that, | said that no natter what happens, we
woul d be | ooking for that information. THAnk you.

MS. DWER  Thank you

MR. BASTI DA: Madam Chai r per son, Departnent of
Public Wrks | amsure would be able to provide you the
information. Wth the Federal H ghways Adm nistration,
don't know what |everage we have with them but we'll endeavor
to do that. But | cannot pronmise that in fact they will be

her e.

CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Well, if you will try and we

will also ask the applicant to try. Hopefully we will have
i nformation.
MR BASTI DA: Thank you.
CHAlI RPERSON KRESS: Any ot her coments or
busi ness before we adj ourn?
Seeing none, we'll hereby end this neeting and
have a conti nuance until June 10t h.

Thank you.

(Whereupon, at 8:59 p.m, the conm ssion hearing

in the above-entitled matter was adjourned.)
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